STATE OF CALIFORNIA

CALIFORNIA COMMUNITY COLLEGES CHANCELLOR'S OFFICE

1102 Q STREET, SUITE 4400 SACRAMENTO, CA 95811-6549 (916) 322-4005 http://www.ccco.edu



DATE: February 12, 2018 SS18-02
VIA E-MAIL

TO: Chief Executive Officers

Chief Instructional Officers Chief Student Services Officers

Chief Business Officers

Academic Senate for California Community Colleges

FROM: Rhonda Mohr

Vice Chancellor, Student Services and Special Programs

SUBJECT: Formal Notification of Intent to Award California Community College Mental Health

Services Grant Program Funds

This memorandum is a formal notification of intent to award California Community College Mental Health Services Grant Program funds to 15 community college districts in accordance with the 2017-18 State Budget appropriation.

A list of the California community college districts recommended for funding is attached and available on the Chancellor's Office website on the Mental Health Services page.

California Community College Mental Health Services Grant Program applications were reviewed and competitively scored based on meeting minimum required objectives and criteria including: project need, response to need, work plan, project management, budget, overall feasibility, and sustainability of the project. The selected proposals will be recommended to the Board of Governors (BOG). All funds pending Board approval at the March 2018 BOG meeting.

Applicants have ten business days from the day this memorandum is posted online (until Monday, February 26, 2018 5:00pm) to file an appeal. Please refer to the Request for Applications (RFA 17-077) Section M Grant Appeal Procedures (page 15) for information on filing an appeal. If an appeal is filed during this period, the grants selected will not be awarded until the appeal is resolved. The appeal must specify the grounds of appeal and must be based on the process and/or procedures used in the review and recommendation of application for awards.

The Board of Governors will meet on March 19-20, 2018, to review these recommendations and take final action. Upon approval by the Board of Governors, the Chancellor's Office will contact selected districts to discuss next steps in the award process.

Notification of Intent to Award CCC Mental Health Services Grant Program Funds February 12, 2018 pg. 2

Please contact Colleen Ganley at cganley@cccco.edu with questions related to the California Community College Mental Health Services Grant Program.

cc: Margaret Ortega, Dean, Student Services and Special Programs
Colleen Ganley, Specialist, Student Services and Special Programs